October 28th, 2007
Hi 
Again, I did not have much work to do in the past week. Instead, I spent some time reading the Sherlock Holmes stories and also working out how to use a DVD player and how to make recordings for it, especially using the computer. I got a free DVD player simply by leaving a chunk of money in the bank for three months; I guess the bank can make a profit by loaning out such money at a higher interest rate than they pay for the deposits. Recording TV programmes directly with the DVD player is not difficult, but making recordings with the computer is not as easy, at least until you learn how to do it. 
The weather is a little cooler and drier now. The pool water is also a little cooler (~270C) so swimming is more pleasant; I did 7 km total for the three swims in the week, with a 3.3 km swim on one day. It will soon be the hiking/running season again. I still don’t have any shoes. In the basement of the other tower a sale is held occasionally. Last weekend I went down to get some shoes but they were all too small for my feet! So, sometime I will go to a New Balance shop in the Ocean Terminal to get a pair; New Balance as they have a good website describing all the shoes they sell in HK. 

Not much else to write about. The fires in southern California have featured on the various TV news broadcasts. They are also the cover feature of the latest TIME magazine. There seems to be four main reasons for the fires:

1. Climate – hot, dry and fanned by the strong Santa Anna winds. 

2. Human construction – because of the large increase in population, houses are being built in forest areas that are subject to fire. 

3. Forest fire prevention measures! Small outbreaks of ground brush fires are put out, allowing undergrowth to increase instead of being removed by natural fires. Hence, when there is a large fire, all this undergrowth is there to burn, leading to a greater conflagration. 

Global warming is probably also a factor, though the fires have been occurring for a long time before global warning became a problem. 
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Saw an interesting item on the Australian TV news about a special commando unit called the ‘Z special unit’ (also known as the Z-force), which operated in WW2 and was the predecessor of the Australian SAS. It was so secret that knowledge of it was not made public until well after the war. The original force consisted mainly of Australians but included some British and NZ members. In one raid, they sailed an Asian fishing boat (pictured) from Australia to Singapore then transferred to canoes and paddled the last 50 km. After spending a night in a cave on an outlying island, they paddled into Singapore harbour, attached mines to Japanese ships and managed to sink seven of them. They then paddled back to the fishing boat and returned to Australia safely and without the loss of any member of the party. However, in a later raid in the Pacific area, all members of the party were either killed or captured and executed by the Japanese. 
At the moment, the HK Cricket 6s are being held. I guess you have heard of this event, which is held annually at the Kowloon Cricket Club.
That’s about it. 
Cheers

Leonie: Let me know about the suit and if the measurements I gave you are OK. 
( 2

